U. S. Department of Justice

United States Attorney

Northern District of lllinois

Dirksen Federal Building Phone: (312) 353-5300
219 8. Dearborn St., 5th Floor Fax: (312) 353-8298

Chicago, Illinois 60604

December 26, 2008

Special Investigative Committee

of the Ninety-Fifth General Assembly
[linois House of Representatives
Springfield, Illinois

Dear Members of the Special Investigative Committee:

You have inquired whether prospective testimony by Valerie Jarrett, Congressman
Jesse Jackson, Jr., Congressman Rahm Emanuel, and Nils Larsen before the Special
Investigative Committee would interfere with the ongoing criminal investigation into the
activities of Governor Rod Blagojevich and others. Our understanding is that counsel for
Governor Blagojevich has asked the Committee to issue subpoenas requiring the testimony
of those individuals on Monday, December 29, 2008.

Consistent with our letter of December 22, 2008, we believe that testimony before
your Committee by any witness, including the four named above, concerning the subject
matter of the ongoing criminal investigation, could significantly compromise that
investigation. The impact of such testimony on the criminal investigation would be the same
regardless of whether a witness is called by the Committee or by Governor Blagojevich.
Accordingly, we ask that the Committee refrain from issuing subpoenas for testimony by
those four individuals (or others) which would overlap with the subject matter of the pending
criminal investigation.
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We appreciate the Committee’s continued courtesy and sensitivity to the needs of the
criminal investigation, and its consideration of this request.

Respectfully submitted,

PATRICK J. FITZGERALD
United States Attorney

/s/ David Glockner
David A. Glockner
Chief, Criminal Division
U.S. Attorney’s Office
Northern District of I1linois




